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Dear Mr Heselton 
  
Selby Draft Interim Housing Policy 
  
Thank you for allowing the Environment Agency the opportunity to comment on the draft 
Interim Housing Policy (IHP). We fully support the principle of a policy which gives 
developers and local people clear guidance as to the acceptable scale and location of 
new housing development within the district in the absence of an adopted Core Strategy 
and especially since the abolition of the RSS and associated local housing targets.  
  
However, we do have some concerns as to how the policy will focus development, and 
specifically its implications for the application of the flood risk sequential test within the 
district. This directly relates to the settlement hierarchy and the acceptable development 
categories within the settlement types. 
  
Whilst we fully appreciate the Council’s desire to focus development within Selby itself 
and other key settlements, there is an obvious conflict between flood risk in the district 
and the wider sustainability benefits of locating developments near existing 
infrastructure and services. We feel that it would be prudent to provide clarification to 
developers as to the acceptable application of the flood risk sequential test. For 
example, just because a proposed development is locating in Selby, in compliance with 
the IHP, this does not negate the need to apply the sequential test at the district level. 
Even within Selby itself there are areas of flood zone 1 and clear justification should be 
provided to the satisfaction of yourselves firstly that the development must be located 
within a specific settlement, and then that there are no reasonably available alternative 
sites for the development within the settlement. Without this, we feel that the IHP may 
be viewed as an opportunity by some to reduce the search area for the sequential test 
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without clear justification. 
  
I hope that the comments above are of use to yourselves in producing the final IHP. If I can 
be of any further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me. 
  
  
Yours sincerely 
  
  
  
  
  
  
Mr Tom Pagett 
Planning Liaison Officer 
  
Direct dial 01904 822657 
Direct fax 01904 822649 
Direct e-mail tom.pagett@environment-agency.gov.uk 
  
  
  
 
 
Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received 
this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone 
else. 
  
We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment 
before opening it. 
We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of 
Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation.  Email messages and attachments sent to or 
from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed by someone other than the sender or 
recipient, for business purposes. 
  
If we have sent you information and you wish to use it please read our terms and conditions which you 
can get by calling us on 08708 506 506.  Find out more about the Environment Agency at www.environment-
agency.gov.uk 
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